














 

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

TO: MAYOR BERMAN AND VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES  

FROM: DAVID C. FISHER, CHIEF OF POLICE 

SUBJECT: LOCAL PROSECUTION OF DUI ARRESTS 

DATE: MARCH 29, 2018 

CC: STEVEN BOSCO, VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR 

  

Issue 

Staff would like to start prosecuting DUI arrests with a local prosecutor, rather than 
through the state’s attorney’s office.  

Discussion 

Currently, all DUI arrests are prosecuted through the state’s attorney’s office.  The 
assistant state’s attorney sets all court dates for the officers who have to testify for 
each DUI.  An officer’s schedule is not taken into consideration when the court date 
is set.  Often, several officers will get subpoenaed for a case, and the case will then 
get continued multiple times, resulting in multiple court appearances for the 
officer(s).  This causes overtime, as well as disruption to the officer’s schedule.  
Another issue by continuing to prosecute DUI arrests this way is that the fines 
violators have to pay as a penalty get divided up into at least twelve different areas.  
This significantly reduces the amount of fine money coming to the arresting police 
department.  Typically, North Aurora is seeing an average of $350.00 per arrest.   

If the village were to switch to a system of using a private attorney for local DUI 
prosecution, the attorney would be able to schedule court dates around each officer’s 
schedule, thereby, reducing overtime costs and scheduling conflicts.  Multiple 
appearances would not have to be made, as the attorney typically reaches an 
agreement on the DUI arrest during the first court appearance.  The fine amounts 
also almost entirely come to the village.  The amount does not get divided up like it 
does when the state prosecutes the case.  Switching to local prosecution would allow 
the village to collect fines for violations under the Illinois Vehicle Code.  Typically, a 
minimum DUI fine is $750.00, and reaches a maximum of $2,500.00.  At present, the 
village sees very little revenue from the $350.00 per DUI, despite the extensive 
training and manpower hours dedicated to the task.   

In 2017, the police department made 69 DUI arrests.  Assuming a 100% conviction 
rate and the $350.00 fine assessment, the village would likely have seen 
approximately $24,150.00.  Under local prosecution, considering a 100% conviction 
rate and an average fine of $1,625.00, the amount for the same 69 DUI arrests would 
have been $112,125.00 (before prosecutor costs).     
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Conclusion 

Staff is seeking to use a local prosecutor for future DUI prosecution.  By going to 
this system, the village can save money on court costs, officer’s schedules can be 
taken into account for trials, and more fine money is received by the village.  If 
approved, qualified attorney(s) will be presented to the board to act as the local 
prosecutor.  
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